## **Childcare for Healthcare and Emergency Workers**

March 16, 2020

Dear Dilworth-Glyndon-Felton School Families,

We thank our students, families and staff for their understanding, patience and support during this unprecedented time navigating the rapidly evolving COVID-19 pandemic. As always, the health and safety of our students, families, staff and community are our top priority. Please review all items (below) carefully as we follow the directive provided by Governor Tim Walz and the Minnesota Department of Education.

In compliance with Executive Order 20-02 issued by Governor Walz, DGF Schools will be offering childcare services to students (grades K-6) of healthcare and emergency workers. Service would be provided from 7:30 a.m. until 4:00 p.m. Parents would be responsible for transporting their children to and from the school for childcare. Childcare start date and location will be communicated once confirmed.

## **Childcare Registration for Healthcare and Emergency Workers**

- If you are in need of childcare, please submit the Childcare Request Form.
- You will be required to show proof of your status as a healthcare or emergency worker (based on the MDE definition) upon drop-off on the first day of attendance (such as an employee Work Badge or a letter from employer).

If you have any questions, please contact the DGF Community Education office at 218-477-6805.

Thank you for helping to keep our community safe and healthy.